Volunteer Confirmation/Instruction email:

Thanks so much for volunteering to help with locker clean-out on Thurs. May 28 from 7:55-9:00 (arriving at 7:50 if possible.)

Closer to the date, we'll send out a reminder schedule. We're asking volunteers to arrive 5 minutes ahead of time, report to that grade's hallway and bring a few grocery bags/plastic bags for kids who may need them to take belongings home. Also, if possible, it would be great if volunteers could stay after for a short time to help arrange any 'leftovers' in the Distance Learning Lab.

For supervising, we would like our parents to direct the students to: (1) Hand in any library books, (2) take home anything usable for next year, (3) recycle used paper that doesn't need to go home (in appropriate bins), (4) put into the boxes or on carts: re-usable items (& library books), and (5) trash only trash. Reusable items will be available for teachers to choose from, left-overs will be donated to Teachers' Treasures downtown. We prefer the students take most everything home! (NOTE: 'mostly used' spiral notebooks can be recycled through Abitibi with spiral intact; partially used ones can be sent to Teachers' Treasures after used pages are torn out.)

Thanks again so much for volunteering!

Dear Clay Volunteers,

End-of-the-year student locker clean-out is **Thursday May 28** for all grades.

Did you ever wonder why you end up purchasing a new calculator for your child each year? Or wonder where your child's winter coat or jacket went? You'd be amazed at what students try to throw away when they clean their locker out! Hopefully this year there won't be much left in their lockers the last day of school as on the Friday morning video announcements this month, students are being encouragied to bring various items home each week.

We could use as many volunteers as possible to help with locker clean-out. In addition to recovering any library books found in lockers, volunteers encourage students to bring home anything they can use next year, recycle any used paper & finally trash only trash. Our goal this year is to end up with as few left over items as possible. Undoubtably we will end up with usable items the kids don't take home. At the end of each grade's locker clean-out session, volunteers will take these items to the Distance Learning Lab & sort them. At the end of the day, the teachers will have a chance to collect items for students needing supplies next year. Anything left over will be passed on to a charity, but our goal is to have as little as possible to transport.

Please come help with the fun by signing up for your child's grade's locker clean-out time, or any time that suits you by emailing Wendy DeLuca: wdeluca@att.net (Do not 'reply' directly to this email as it goes to a different person.) Thanks for volunteering!

Thursday, May 28, 2009 (6 th Grade)		
Team Outriders	11:30 – 11:50 AM	
Team Explorers	11:30 – 11:50 AM	
Team Pioneers	11:50 AM – 12:10 PM	
Team Trailblazers	11:50 AM – 12:10 PM	

Thursday, May 28, 2009 (7 th Grade)	
Team Inventors	10:25 – 10:45 PM
Team Discovery	10:25 – 10:45 PM
Team Detectives	2:45 – 3:05 PM
Team Visionaries	2:45 – 3:05 PM

Thursday, May 28, 2009 (8 th Grade)		
Team Pegasus	7:55 – 8:15 AM	
Team Phoenix	7:55 – 8:15 AM	
Team Vega	8:35 – 8:55 AM	
Team Gemini	8:55 – 9:15 AM	